
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 
Paying it Forward 
A few weeks ago one of our lovely Year 1 students, Asher, approached me about her concerns for people who 
are homeless. She expressed an interest in holding a cake stall to raise money for this cause. She had written 
down a plan, a speech to present to the students and made a poster. What an amazing effort and sense of 
selflessness for someone so young! On Monday approx. 200 cakes were delivered to the school from Asher’s 
family and were sold to the students at a recess cake stall. This raised $351 for the Backyard project. This charity 
is organising Christmas hampers for people in need. 
 
Remembrance Day 
Last week we acknowledged the fallen with a Remembrance Day service. Our student executive displayed great 
leadership and team work in organising and running the ceremony and were great role models to the rest of the 
school. The whole school attended and demonstrated great respect throughout. Thank you to Mr Lewis for 
working with the student executive in preparation for this event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
P&C Meetings Recommence 
Last night saw the first recommenced school event after the updated COVID-19 guidelines – the P&C meeting. 
Whilst the numbers were limited to 20 and social distancing was applied, it was great to be able to meet again 
and work together towards a continual improvement of our great school. The P&C should be congratulated for 
their efforts this year, still continuing to raise considerable funds for our school which has purchased a 
trampoline for our support class students, interactive playground equipment and a cover for the long jump pit. 
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Year 6 Farewell 
This event will be going ahead in the usual format with a few changes. To comply with the 4m2 social distancing 
rule for parents at school events, we are hoping that one parent for each student will be able to attend the 
presentation in the hall. There will be some procedures that we will communicate to parents and students closer 
to the event that will need to be put in place to avoid gathering and crowds.  
 
End of Year Award Presentations 
We have needed to make some significant changes to these events to ensure compliance with the health 
guidelines and the guidelines determined by the Department of Education. Please find more detailed 
information about this attached to the bulletin. 
 
Have a great week everyone. Keep smiling and staff safe. 
 

Michelle Unterheiner 
Principal 
 
 
 

Tree of Values 
 
Last week our Tree of Values program started our focus on the 
core value of care. Over these two weeks we have looked at how 
we care for ourselves and care for others. Our wonderful CEPS 
news team produced a series of short videos show casing how we 
can do this.  
 
Caring for ourselves includes washing our hands properly, keeping 
hydrated and eating healthy lunches. We can care for others by 
making sure they are ok, helping them when they are hurt and 
asking them to play when they look lonely. 
 
Our CEPS students really are great examples of these values and 
it is through this weekly focus that we can keep such an important 
value foremost in the minds of others. We encourage you to talk 
about ways to show and be caring at home and praise the 
moments when you catch your child demonstrating this.  

 
Thank you for your ongoing support of our values program.  
 
Mrs Bailey and Mrs Bell  
Values Coordinators     
 
 

TERM 4 Congratulations on receiving 5 merit awards 
2/3A Abigail  
3C Lyla Woods 
4/5L Ava Morris 



 

TERM 4  

K/6A Angus, Kaitlin 
 K/6C Zarlee, Bonnie 

K/6T Oscar 

KB Zana, Eden, Aayla, Xanthe 

KM Ella, Oliver 

KT Zac, Vincent, Tilly, Ariana 

1B Isla, Lachlan 

1/2M Braxton, Zara, Mitchell, Jesse 

1/2W Thomas, Imogen, Eli, Madix 

2/3A Jude, Amelia, Oliver, Jireh 

3C Ayla, Mila, Paige, Fox 

4N Harlem, Dane 

4/5L Bridie, Arlo, Eric, Ivy, Dekoda, Matilda 

5/6H Luka, Chet, Jake, Blake 

5/6L Matilda, Scott 

TERM 4  
K/6A Cohen, Lisa 

K/6C Aiden, Wyatt 

K/6T William, Heath 

KB Will, Hunter 

KM Elijah, Isabel 

KT Payton, Levi 

1B Archie 

1/2M Cohen, Joe 

1/2W Maya, Max 

2/3A Molly, Leila 

3C Livia, Reece 

4N Matilda 

4/5L Hayley, Ava, Cooper 

5/6H Phoebe, Zac 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 



 
 



 

 

 

Our ‘Fun-Filled Friday’ celebrating our 
students’ birthdays throughout the year, 

friendships and togetherness. 



 

 

Stage 1 have been busy learning about 
forces for this term’s science unit. As 
part of the learning we spent time in 
the garden investigating tools and 
discovering if it was easier to 'push' or 
'pull' the wheelbarrow. Students had a 
wonderful time outside undergoing a 
wheelbarrow obstacle course, 
learning about tool safety all while 
contributing to our beautiful outdoor 
space and earning their tool and 
wheelbarrow licence.   

Next Tuesday we will be holding an 
outdoor planting day for grades K-2.  
Students will continue to participate in 
outdoor education and even enjoy 
some Christmas nature craft. If you 
children are in K-2 please ensure you 
pack some sunscreen and insect 
repellent as spring has certainly 
sprung. 

 

 

Face to face P&C meetings are back! Our first meeting was held last night, 17 November. 
  
Your P&C has been busy!  
 
Thank you to everyone who placed a mango order. Deliveries are expected the second week of December.  

 

• Further upgrades to the support unit playground underway.  
• Drink filling stations have now been installed.  
• We have an upcoming online raffle to be drawn 3 December. Tickets will be available this week.  
• David Diehm photography calendars will also be available online this week.  
• A reminder that Crazy Camel orders are due Friday.  

 
Thank you for all of your continued support. 
 
Emily Baker  
P&C committee member 
 
 
 
 



 

Our second hand uniform sale has been very busy. We have sold lots of items so far. There are still some bargains 
to be found. Shop onto our online shop to have a look. The second hand sale will continue, and new items will 
be uploaded as we receive them.  
 
Our bucket hat order is due to arrive in the next two weeks. 
 
All uniform orders will be filled on Tuesdays and Thursdays and delivered to your child's classroom. 
 
Uniform Committee. 
 

  

Term 4 is going by so quickly and our school canteen has been extremely busy. 
 
Our last meal deal for the year is happening this month. The notes have gone home. Thursday 26 November is 
the day, meatball sub and apple juice popper is on the menu for $6. Be sure to get your orders in on time. Notes 
and payment need to be in by this Thursday 19 November by 9.15am. No late orders will be accepted. Our 
regular canteen menu will not be available on the meal deal day. 
 
I have started to work on the roster for Term 1 2021. Could all our all our current volunteers please let me know 
if they are available to help next year. We would love to see some new faces in the canteen for 2021, if you 
would like to help please leave your details at the office and I will get back to you. Our canteen needs volunteers 
to be open 5 days a week so your help is much appreciated. 
 
Leila Finch and the Canteen Committee. 
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Mon 16 Nov Tues 17 Nov Wed 18 Nov Thurs 19 Nov Fri 20 Nov 
 

Leila Finch 
Rebecca Wilson 
8.45am - 2pm 
 

 

Leila Finch 
8.45am - 2pm 
Rebecca Howard 
11am - 2pm 
 

 

Emily Baker 
Becky Beveridge 
8.45am - 2pm  

 

Leila Finch 
Andrew Tiller 
8.45am - 2pm 
 

 

Leila Finch 
Kristy Morris 
8.45am - 2pm 
Elle Duffy 
11.30am - 2pm 
 

Mon 23 Nov Tues 24 Nov Wed 25 Nov Thurs 26 Nov Fri 27 Nov 
 

Leila Finch 
8.45am - 2pm 
Nicki Morgan 
11am - 2pm 
 

 

Leila Finch 
8.45am - 2pm 
 
 

 

Belinda Sheridan 
8.45am - 2pm 
Cornelia Bunn 
11am – 2pm 
 

 

Katrina 
D’Alessandro 
Emma Whittle 
8.45am - 2pm 
 

 

Leila Finch 
Marney 
McDonald 
8.45am - 2pm 
 

Mon 30 Nov Tues 01 Dec Wed 02 Dec Thurs 03 Dec Fri 04 Dec 
 

Leila Finch 
8.45am - 2pm 
Hannah Benson 
11am - 2pm 
 
 

 

Leila Finch 
Kara Robb 
8.45am - 2pm 
 
Fresh Food 
Tuesday 
 

 

Emily Baker 
Belinda Sheridan 
8.45am - 2pm  

 

Leila Finch 
8.45am - 2pm 
 

 

Leila Finch 
Cath 
Hetherington 
8.45am - 2pm 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 



 
 



 

 


